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Success factors for the Norden Division

• Nordic collaboration through the Nordic Council established in 1952 
→ creates a common Nordic identity and cultural platform.

• Strong onomastic community. Nordic cooperative committee for 
onomastic research (NORNA) arranges congresses, symposiums and 
workshops (primarily with Scandinavian as conference language).

• A majority of the division members are working with geographical 
names on a daily basis, and a majority of the division members are 
trained onomasticians.

• A long tradition for a systematically collaboration between the 
onomastic/academic environment and the mapping agencies.



Success factors for the Norden Division

• Most Nordic countries established national names authorities early 
on, however with slightly different structures.

• Legislation in Norway, Sweden and Iceland → aiming to safeguard 
names as cultural heritage.

• Several division members are active in Working Groups, and two of 
them are convenors (Annette Torensjö for WG GNCH and Peder
Gammeltoft WG on Publicity and Funding and WG on Training 
Courses in Toponymy).

• Language and place names are often subject for public debate → 
creates interest and public engagement.



Challenges for the Norden Division

• The Norden Division‘s website is outdated and no longer maintained 
→ need a more sustainable solution not dependent on individual 
institutions. 

• In general, engagement in UNGEGN depends on a few very active and 
engaged members that are willing to use some of their spare time. 
The work in this division is no exception → makes it difficult to hold 
up a stable level of activity between sessions.



Challenges for the Norden Division

• Mainly recruitment happens through the 
bodies involved in the national 
standardization of geographical names. 
However, on a division level we see a need 
• to recruit more members from the technical side 

committed to contribute to the new challenges of 
geographical names managements (like linked 
data) and that at the same time has some 
knowledge about geospatial 
management/infrastructure issues;

• to recruit more members from the Sami areas 
and improve the coordination of the 
standardization on Sami names in the region.






